## Jomsky, Mark

From:

Laura Paszkiewicz <pasz1@verizon.net>

Sent:

Tuesday, April 28, 2020 7:32 PM

To:

**Public Comment** 

Subject:

House the Homeless and Prevent Evictions

**CAUTION:** This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Pasadena City Counsel -- please note that as a citizen of Pasadena for 25 years, I want to make sure that my voice is heard on the subject of homeless and supportive housing. I urge the City to take the following actions as soon as possible:

- Immediately house all homeless persons within Pasadena
- Buy as many motels and other suitable properties as you can to create supportive housing programs for the current homeless
- House seniors at Heritage Square south
- Strengthen Pasadena's eviction moratorium to be consistent with LA County's eviction moratorium

I am tired of the "NIMBYs" always saying no to homeless housing and supportive services in East Pasadena, where I live. We MUST have compassion for those who are struggling with addiction, mental illness and other issues. Yes to more affordable housing and more supportive services in East Pasadena! Yes with my tax dollars! Yes in my backyard!

Laura Paszkiewicz 1465 Riviera Drive